

Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission

Commissioners

Rodney Barreto Chairman Miami

Richard A. Corbett Vice Chairman Tampa

Kathy Barco Jacksonville

Ronald M. Bergeron Fort Lauderdale

Dwight Stephenson Delray Beach

Kenneth W. Wright Winter Park

Brian S. Yablonski Tallahassee

Executive Staff

Nick Wiley Executive Director

Greg Holder Assistant Executive Director

Karen Ventimiglia Deputy Chief of Staff

Division of Marine Fisheries Management,

Mark Robson Division Director

(850) 487-0554 (850) 487-484 FAX

Managing fish and wildlife resources for their long-term well-being and the benefit of people.

620 South Meridian Street Tallahassee, Florida 32399-1600 Voice: (850) 488-4676

Hearing/speech impaired: (800) 955-8771 (T) (800) 955-8770 (V)

December 2, 2010

David Cupka Chairman, South Atlantic Fishery Management Council P.O. Box 12753 Charleston, SC 29422

RE: South Atlantic Fishery Management Council Amendment 17 A

Dear Chairman Cupka:

On behalf of the Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission (FWC), I urge you to remove the large-area closure off of northeast Florida that is a feature of Amendment 17A approved by the South Atlantic Fishery Management Council (Council). The large-area closure would prohibit the harvest and possession of 73 species of snapper and grouper that are under federal fishery management. At the FWC meeting today in Weston, Florida, the Commission expressed its strong desire to remove the large-area closure from federal regulations. We believe the most recent assessment reflects a continuing improvement in red snapper stocks, and we strongly believe that implementing the large-area closure should be re-evaluated in light of that new information. The large-area closure would have a serious economic impact to Florida's vital fishing industry, and we believe the benefits of taking such impacts into account will do much to restore good will and support among fishermen. We believe the red snapper fishery is improving and will continuously improve with the prohibition of directed harvest recently implemented. We sincerely believe this action will help restore the confidence of fishermen in the challenging federal management process that your Council faces.

Sincerty,

Rodney Barreto Chairman

mr/ap/jm

ee.

Commissioners
SAFMC Members
Jackie Fauls
Greg Holder
Gil McRae
Mark Robson
Karen Ventimiglia
Nick Wiley

MyFWC.com